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Non Fire Related Emergencies

Often the fire service is called upon to assist the public or other agencies in various capacities.  Public assistance provides good public relations if handled properly and efficiently.  

Public service calls are those calls that are considered non-emergency in neither nature nor life threatening. The include but are not limited to: basement pumping, removal of an animal from a tree, assist the street department, etc.

All public service calls will be considered as non-emergency calls.  Warning devices such as red lights, sirens and air horns will not be used.

As per the safety sop, personnel riding the apparatus will follow the standard operating procedure. While the call is non-emergency in nature, it is possible that while on the public service call to receive an emergency call and protective gear will be essential.

A minimum amount of personnel should be required to complete the assignment.  Pagers may be activated if personnel response is inadequate. Often, public service calls are prearranged and sufficient personnel are at the station to handle the request.  Communications sop should be followed to notify the communications center of apparatus location and disposition.

Greenwood Fire Department does not fill swimming pools.  Therefore, such a request for public assistance should be courteously denied and alternatives explained to the party involved.  

Any equipment utilized in the operations will be cleaned, maintained and inspected as per the equipment maintenance policy.
